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The NAPM/LLC will hold its May meeting in Denver, CO, May 20-21.  Since its last report in January, the NAPM has conducted the following business:

1. Passage of Amendment 48 with NeuStar:

   REASON FOR THIS AMENDMENT
Requests for User Data. The FCC has by order implementing the Telephone Consumer Protection Act of 1991 (the “TCPA”) adopted rules prohibiting the initiation of telephone calls (other than a call made for emergency purposes or made with the prior express consent of the called party) using automatic telephone dialing systems or an artificial or prerecorded voice to telephone numbers assigned to a paging service, cellular telephone service, specialized mobile radio service, or other radio common carrier service, or any service for which the called party is charged for the call.  As a result, for the purpose of avoiding engaging in TCPA Prohibited Conduct, various parties have requested that NeuStar provide portions of NPAC User Data to them.  This data will be used in distinguishing those wireline numbers which have ported to wireless in order to comply with TCPA.

2. Emergency Maintenance Window Approval – Southeast and Midwest NPAC Regions:

Through the day to day monitoring of the 7 regional NPACs, NeuStar noticed a slow-down in the Southeast and Midwest regions due to fragmentation of the database.  NeuStar proactively requested of the NAPM approval for an extended maintenance window in order to fix the problem.  Approval was granted.  The Southeast region underwent maintenance, May 8-9.  The maintenance proved to be successful in faster response time in the region.  The maintenance period did not take as long as expected and the system was fully operational for business, Monday morning, May 10.  

The same maintenance will take place in the Midwest Region, May 15-16.  Both NeuStar and NAPM are confident of the same success as Southeast.

3. Approval of Versant to Oracle Hardware Migration and NPAC Conversion Schedule:
Every three years NeuStar evaluates the current NPAC platform against new technology to determine if a change is needed to meet projected industry demand.  As a result of this process, NeuStar proposed to the NAPM a hardware architecture change from the current Versant to an Oracle platform.  The NAPM approved this change and the following conversion schedule as been set:

May 16, 2004 – Western Region

June 6, 2004 – Southeast, MidAtlantic, and West Coast Regions

June 20, 2004 – Southwest, Midwest and Northeast Regions

The NAPM also approved a 24 hour extended maintenance window for each of these conversion dates to begin at midnight central time, Saturday and conclude at midnight central time on Sunday.  The new architecture should alleviate the type of  situation described in item 2.
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